

Happy Hooping

Volume 3 Issue 1 May 2024 - Welcome to our latest edition of Happy Hooping, your newsletter that will give you regular updates on what is happening around your club.

After the recent AGM the following members are your new committee members

Jannine Hawker **Patron Rob Bowling President** Judith Nicholls Vice President Deb Bowling Secretary Lesley Holmes **Treasurer** Marcus McGavock Captain Dawn Robinson **House Captain** Phil Bell **Committee Member**

Suzie Bell
Anne Benz
Debra Carver
Rod Davies
David Squire

Committee Member
Committee Membe

Colin Boxsell Committee Member

Life Member



President Rob Bowling presented Jannine Hawker with a

Life Membership at the recent AGM, Congratulations Jannine.

News from the March Committee Meeting

Following a recent suggestion from our members regarding a wind break, the committee have ordered blinds for the south/east corner of the patio.

Another suggestion acted on by the committee resulted in the grounds personnel purchasing a new trailer to help with the removal of the grass clippings after each mow.

We have committed to 12 months involvement with Club Map, a national body who help clubs like ours get their structure correct and develop systems to help them move forward and look after their volunteers, the most important part of any club.

Upcoming events

Social Visit – Probus 31^{st} May 9.00am if you can help for 2 hours see Ken June 15^{th} / 16^{th} State GC Handicap Singles July 17^{th} / 18^{th} AC Mid-Week Singles

Suggestion Box

To change the committee structure to a Directorship – the committee felt that this would be a major undertaking by the club and believe it needs more information and research on just what this could do for the club. We will keep you informed on any developments in this area.

New Members

We would like to welcome Stephen Rodgers and Simon Hadlow to our club, we hope you will enjoy many years of croquet and meeting new friends.

Saturday's Sausage Sizzle

What a great sight it was to see many of our club members enjoy some good food, supplied by our Kitchen workers, and drinks after play on Saturday, if you missed out don't worry, we will be having many more of these get togethers.

Membership Fee's

Don't forget this season's fees are due before the end of the month.

\$200 membership fee for the year, green fees are now \$7 and you can pay all in one payment of \$830 if you wish.



